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Staff Shout Out 
Shout out to all the staff that went on the London trip for working for 3 days straight with no breaks! The children really  
appreciate all your hard work and you have given them some amazing memories that will last a lifetime.  

Spotlight on Year One 
The Year 1 pupils have come 
back to school with such a posi-
tive attitude to learning this 
week and have worked incredi-
bly hard in their assessments 
and phonics screening tests. 
They also found some mysterious bones in their classroom 
and have been working hard to explore them and ask ques-
tions to help them find out who the bones belong to.  
The children have also begun their new topic ‘Why are 
humans not like tigers?’ and are getting very excited about 
getting to see some real tigers next week at Blackpool Zoo! 

Year 6 
The year 6 
children have 
enjoyed be-
ing able to 
wear their 
leavers hood-
ies to school 
this week and 
it has been 
lovely to see them around school looking so grown up and 
almost ready for high school.  

Year 2 
A big well done to the year 2 children who have complet-
ed their habitat models this week. They have worked 
extremely hard on these and they look fantastic! 

Jubilee books 
All children (Rec—Y6) received their very own copy of the book Queen Elizabeth, a Platinum Jubilee Celebration. This is great 
keepsake for the children to remember the Platinum Jubilee by.  

Date change! 
KS2 Sports Day has been 
moved to the morning of Mon-
day 18th July.  
Further details of timings will 
be send out nearer the time. 
 

A big welcome to Zoe and Julie 
We would like to say a big welcome to 
two new members of staff this week. We 
have Zoe Holgate who is Sandilands new 
School Business Manager and Julie By-
rom who is the new school cook. We 
hope you both had a lovely first week.  

 Reception  
Reception had a lovely surprise 
discovering how much our 
plants had grown! We’ve been 
busy watering them during this 
warm week and measuring how 
much they’ve grown. We’re 
looking out for the flowers on the tomatoes next! 

Transition arrangements for new classes 
Like last year, all children from Reception - Y5 will spend the last two days of term in their new class in preparation for Sep-

tember. With the exception of Nursery children who finish on Friday 15th July all other children will finish with their current 

teacher on Wednesday 20th July. 

25 Years! 
Mrs Annand has celebrated 25 years of working at 
Sandilands this week. We would like to say a huge thank 
you for all her hard work and I’m sure lots of you may re-
member her from your own school days at Sandilands. 

 



NURSERY Summer W Isobel W 

RECEPTION Lauren D.B. Ali S 

YEAR 1 Samuel H Evelyn S 

YEAR 2 Madison P.B. Isabella P 

YEAR 3 Grace W George W 

YEAR 4 Jack D Taylan J 

YEAR 5 George A Max W 

YEAR 6 Amaya J Aistis V 

Birthday Announcements 

Salem A 

Liam C 

Sophie Y 

Alaa M 

Heidi H 

Riley S 

Isabella P 

Lucas A 
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Total Whole School 94% 

Target Whole School Attendance 97% 

Nursery S 85% 

Nursery H 94% 

Rec F 94.9% 

Rec PT 92.3% 

1R 90.6% 

1P 92.4% 

2B 94.8% 

2S 100% 

3T 97.8% 

3A 96.5% 

4W 94.6% 

4G 88.8% 

5M 99% 

5H 97.9% 

6G 90.4% 

6WH 95.4% 
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